
 

Silvercrest Elementary PTA 
General Meeting Minutes  

March 23, 2023 
 
 

The General Meeting of the Silvercrest PTA was called to order on March 23, 2023 at 6:39 PM in the 
cafeteria at Silvercrest Elementary by President Melissa Henry. 
 
Stephanie Boehm, Secretary, was present to record minutes. A quorum was established. 
 
Dhara Mistry, 1st Vice President, led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
President Henry started off by welcoming everyone to the fourth General Meeting of the year and 
introducing herself. 
 
Officer Reports 
 
Secretary’s Report, Stephanie Boehm: 
 
The minutes of the PTA General Meeting held on January 26, 2023 were distributed through the PTA 
website. Hearing no corrections, the minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
Treasurer’s Report, Kelsey Tarpinian: 
 
The Treasurer’s report from 01/26/2023 to 03/20/2023 showed: 
 
 Beginning Balance (01/26/2023) $ 71,716.76 
 Deposits $ 1,071.15 
 Expenditures $ 9,620.05 
 Escrow $ 40.50 
 Ending Balance (03/20/2023)    $ 63,167.86 
 
The balance held in escrow is for state and national dues. The report was filed for financial 
reconciliation. 
 
President’s Report, Melissa Henry: 
 
President Henry thanked everyone for attending and listed some year-to-date accomplishments: 
 

 The Read Across America week long event was very enriching ending with guest readers coming 
to read to every classroom. 

 The second Book Fair of the year was a success. 
 Field Day was a hot but very fun day for the kids leading into Spring Break. 
 The two day Ability Awareness event was held during PE specials where kids learned about 

different people and abilities. 
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Calendar Dates 
 
President Henry directed attention to the handouts on the entry table and the calendar on the back of 
the agenda that listed the events and activities for the PTA and school through the end of the school 
year. 
 
Recruiting for 2023-2024 Committee Chair Positions 
 
Ms. Henry said that the PTA is currently looking for volunteers to fill open chair positions for the 2023-
2024 school year. Ms. Henry said that opportunities are available for a variety of interest and time 
commitments; some responsibilities are one-time events, some are seasonal and some are 
commitments throughout the entire year. Ms. Henry asked that if anyone is interested in learning more 
about open positions or volunteering to please let her know. 
 
District News 
 
President Henry shared noteworthy district news with the board, with topics including Big Art Day on 
March 25, the Pearland ISD Job Fair on April 1, the PISD Education Foundation Gala on April 1, and the 
District Talk Parent Forums (on April 6, April 13, and April 20 at the PISD ESC building). 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Spring Fundraiser (Apex Leadership Co.), Dhara Mistry, 1st Vice President:  
Ms. Mistry shared that Spring Fundraiser with Apex Leadership Co. would be kicking off on April 12 and 
running for two weeks with the outdoor obstacle course event on April 21. Ms. Mistry said that sign-ups 
for volunteers would be going out soon and reminded everyone that no siblings were allowed but 
spectators are invited to attend as the event is outside. Ms. Mistry said there will be challenges made to 
the kids by Apex and lots of fun rewards and prizes. Ms. Mistry said that donors can sponsor kids based 
on a flat rate or per obstacle course completed. Ms. Mistry said information would be coming home 
soon in folders and posted on the website and Facebook. 
 
Volunteer of the Year Nominations, Annette Wolff on behalf of Jennifer Fritz, Membership: 
Ms. Wolff said that each year one or two volunteers are recognized as Volunteer of the Year for going 
above and beyond to support the school, students and staff while serving with integrity, compassion and 
upholding the core values of the PTA. Ms. Wolff said that the Volunteer of the Year Nominating 
Committee consists of Jennifer Fritz, Jerry Restrepo, and Anna Rueda, who will make a call for 
nominations, review nominations, and ultimately select the Volunteer of the Year. Ms. Wolff said the 
committee would be sending out information next week to begin the process. 
 
Reflections, Julie Riley, Arts in Education Chair:   
Ms. Riley reported that one student received an award at the State level in the Reflections competition 
and there will be an awards ceremony in San Antonio. Ms. Riley said that the last performance for this 
year will be for 3rd and 4th grade – The Healthy Hip Hop Show presented by the FLY Dance Company via 
Young Audiences of Houston – scheduled for May 15, 2023 at 9am. 
 
 
 
 



    
General Meeting Minutes 

March 23, 2023 – Page 3/4 
 
Spring Family Fun Night, Patricia McLean, Family Fun Night Chair: 
Ms. McLean shared that the Spring Family Fun Night is scheduled for Thursday, March 30, 2023 from 
5:30-7:30pm at the Silverlake Park with games and activities for the kids. Ms. McLean said the Easter 
Bunny would be there along with food trucks and sign-ups for volunteers are on the PTA website. 
 
Spirit Night, Anna Rueda, Retail Partners and Spirit Nights Chair:   
Ms. Rueda reported that the PTA earned around $198 from Smashburger and the Cane’s spirit night is 
still being tallied. Ms. Rueda said that there will be two more spirit nights planned and likely the Chuck E 
Cheese spirit night in May. 
 
Yearbook, Kim Booth, Yearbook Chair: 
Ms. Booth that the deadline to order yearbooks is April 7, and the personalized pages will also need to 
be created and submitted before that time. Ms. Booth said the recognition ads are due April 13. Ms. 
Booth also asked that if anyone has any pictures to share from their child’s classroom to add them to 
the online Treering folders. 
 
4th Grade Recognition, Anna Rueda on behalf of Pallavi Ramu, 4th Grade Recognition Chair: 
Ms. Rueda said that the 4th grade recognition committee has chosen the theme “Sailing Out of 
Silvercrest”. Ms. Rueda said there will be decorations, activities, photo booths, Chick-Fil-A or pizza, and 
gifts for the kids. Ms. Wolff added that parents can participate and attend the celebration and 
invitations will be going out and that it is scheduled for the last day of school, May 25 starting at 9 am. 
 
School Supplies, Jackie Bertrand, School Supplies Chair: 
Ms. Henry reported on behalf of Ms. Bertrand that school supply orders are due by May 23. 
 
New Business  
 
Year End Gift to School 
 
Ms. Henry said that each year, the PTA donated a year-end gift to the school. Ms. Henry reminded all 
that in January, the PTA voted to give $2,304 to the school early in order to renew the digital 
subscription of the Learning A-Z Razz Kids reading app. Ms. Henry said that for the remainder of the gift, 
the Executive Board reviewed many options and recommended to undergo a Landscaping Beautification 
and Rock Garden project to help improve the appearance at the front of the school. Ms. Henry said the 
proceeds from the Spring Fundraiser will determine the exact amount that will be spent, but will not 
exceed the amount raised. 
 
Ms. Henry moved that the Silvercrest PTA make the Landscaping Beautification and Rock Garden project 
the year-end gift to the school. The motion was seconded and carried. 
 
Election of 2023-2024 Officers 
 
Ms. Rueda, acting as Parliamentarian for the meeting, read the applicable sections of the Silvercrest PTA 
Bylaws regarding Officers and their Elections. 
 
Ms. Kelly Anderson, chair of the Nominating Committee, presented the committee’s report on behalf of 
Nominating Committee members Kelly Anderson, Kelsey Tarpinian, Anna Rueda, Stacie Muras, and 
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Shannon Farrimond. Ms. Anderson said that the Nominating Committee submitted the following 
nominees for the Silvercrest PTA for the 2023-2024 school year: 
 
For President, Melissa Henry (returning) 
For First Vice President of Fundraising, Julie Riley 
For Second Vice President of Programs, Dhara Mistry 
For Secretary, Nicole Perillo 
For Treasurer, Kelsey Tarpinian (returning) 
 
Ms. Anderson opened the floor for nominations for President. Hearing none, the nominations were 
closed. There being only one nominee, the chair declared Melissa Henry elected President. 
 
Ms. Anderson then opened the floor for nominations for 1st Vice President of Fundraising. Hearing none, 
the nominations were closed. There being only one nominee, the chair declared Julie Riley elected 1st 
Vice President Fundraising. 
 
Ms. Anderson then opened the floor for nominations for 2nd Vice President of Programs. Hearing none, 
the nominations were closed. There being only one nominee, the chair declared Dhara Mistry elected 
2nd Vice President Programs. 
 
Ms. Anderson then opened the floor for nominations for Secretary. Hearing none, the nominations were 
closed. There being only one nominee, the chair declared Nicole Perillo elected Secretary. 
 
Ms. Anderson then opened the floor for nominations for Treasurer. Hearing none, the nominations were 
closed. There being only one nominee, the chair declared Kelsey Tarpinian elected Treasurer. 
 
Ms. Anderson then introduced the officers of the Silvercrest PTA for the 2023-2024 school year, offered 
congratulations and thanked all for being willing to serve on the PTA. 
 
Announcements 
 
Ms. Henry made announcements including closed campus dates on the calendar, STAAR testing dates, 
and Teacher Appreciation Week. Ms. Henry also asked everyone present to please check the Lost & 
Found as those items will be donated again by the end of the month. 
 
Adjournment 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 PM.  
 
 
Stephanie Boehm, Secretary 
DRAFT, April 30, 2023 












